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Senate 

Senator Looney. 

SEN. LOONEY: 

Thank you, Madam President. For purposes of 

changing a marking made earlier today. Calendar Page 

16, Calendar 93, S.B. 840, if that item might be marked 

PR. 

THE CHAIR: 

Thank you, Sir. 

THE CLERK: 

Calendar Page 23, Calendar 217, File 80, H.B. 6392 

^ An Act Concerning A Time Limit On Shock Therapy Ordered 

By The Probate Court. Favorable Report of the 

Committees on Judiciary and Public Health. 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator McDonald. 

SEN. MCDONALD: 

Thank you, Madam President. Madam President, I 

move acceptance of the Joint Committee's Favorable 

Report and passage of the bill. 

THE CHAIR: 

The question is on passage. Will you remark? 

SEN. MCDONALD: 

Thank you, Madam President. Madam President, this 

bill establishes a 45 day limit on probate court orders 

authorizing electroshock therapy for people who are 
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involuntarily committed for purposes set forth by the 

probate court's order and currently there is no 

limitation on the duration of such electroshock therapy. 

THE CHAIR: 

The question is on passage. Will you remark 

further? Will you remark further? Senator Gunther. 

SEN. GUNTHER: 

Madam President, through you, I'd like to ask a 

question of the presenter. In this, I see nothing in 

the law at all that requires the probate judge to 

consult with a psychiatrist, psychologist or some 

professional person before the recommendation of 

implementing electroshock. 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator McDonald. 

SEN. MCDONALD: 

Through you, Madam President, if I understood 

Senator Gunther's question, it was that there was no 

requirement for, I'm sorry, I didn't hear the question. 

SEN. GUNTHER: 

Well, the bill specifically says --

THE CHAIR: 

Senator Gunther. 

SEN. GUNTHER: 

-- that the probate court, through you, Madam 
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President, the bill specifically says that the probate 

court can put limitations on it. Incidentally, up front 

I'll tell you this is better than the existing law. 

The only thing is, what my inquiry is, who, does 

the probate court, are they required to have somebody to 

recommend this particular treatment? 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator McDonald. 

SEN. MCDONALD: 

Thank you, Madam President. Through you, Madam 

President, the bill actually requires the probate court 

to hold a hearing to make a determination that there's 

no less intrusive methodology by which to provide 

services to the individual rather than through the 

involuntary order, and .in that regard, the court is 

required to make a determination about what the most 

beneficial treatment would be and that could include the 

taking of evidence or the submission of reports by 

experts qualified in the area. 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator Gunther. 

SEN. GUNTHER: 

Thank you. As I said before, I don't think there's 

any requirement except for a public hearing and at that 

particular hearing, there may be nothing, there may be 
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no professional, that is medical professional advisories 

that are brought forth at that particular hearing. 

Now, this is a very radical treatment as far as I'm 

concerned. In fact, in my opinion, it's almost archaic. 

It's, the very little of electroshock is being done 

today. In fact, the state doesn't do any. They 

contract out if they have anybody that requires it, 

either voluntarily or involuntarily„ 

I think that somewhere in this law, there ought to 

be some stipulation, because let's stop and look at the 

probate court. We have lay people in the probate court 

in the State of Connecticut even without a legal 

background and this type of a jurisdiction I think is 

something that, there should be some medical stipulation 

in that to require them to take and consult with 

professionals before they even recommend this particular 

treatment. 

I know that there's no time to put an amendment in, 

but had I had the time, I certainly would have made that 

stipulation. Although the basic bill itself is an 

improvement over what exists today and I think that most 

people in the circle have no concept of what 

electroshock is and in my book, is a comparatively 

radical treatment for depression and I think that we 

ought to have somebody sitting in on these things 
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advising on a professional basis. 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator McDonald. 

SEN. MCDONALD: 

Thank you, Madam President. I think that it bears 

repeating that this bill would create parameters that do 

not currently exist. There is, under current law, no 

time limitation that would restrict a probate court from 

issuing such an order so that the goal here was to 

actually create at least a time limitation of 45 days. 

I should also, however, point out perhaps this will 

give Senator Gunther some solace, that we have changed 

the language on line 12 to remove the language saying 

that there was no reasonable alternative procedure and 

included a more definite legal test that the order would 

be the least intrusive beneficial treatment after the 

taking of evidence at a hearing called especially for 

that purpose. Through you, Madam President. 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator Gunther. 

SEN. GUNTHER: 

Just a quick rebuttal of that. The idea that there 

is no other suitable treatment is a determination I 

don't think should be left up to a probate judge. And I 

think that almost adds to what I would consider to be a 
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certain improvement on this bill if we could get that 

type of advisory in there. 

So that I don't think it's corrected an area that I 

think should have been corrected. At least we're aware 

of this. Maybe at some point we can take and modify 

this in some way. I'd even like to have you pass it for 

this evening and then amend it and take and make those 

stipulations that there should be some intervening of 

professional advisories. 

THE CHAIR: 

Thank you, Senator. Will you remark further? Will 

you remark further? Senator Fasano. 

SEN. FASANO: 

Through you, Madam President, to the proposer of 

the bill, Senator McDonald. I wasn't going to rise 

about this but I have just some questions. 

My understanding of the bill is that prior to this 

for involuntary shock treatment, there's no time limit 

and this proposes a time limit. Is that correct? 

Through you, Madam Chair, Madam President? 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator McDonald. 

SEN. MCDONALD: 

That's, through you, Madam President, that's 

correct. Where there exists none now, 45 days would be 
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put in its place. 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator Fasano. 

SEN. FASANO: 

Through you, Madam President, and then at the end 

of 45 days there's a public hearing. I'm curious, well, 

there's a hearing for the probate court, after the 45 

day period ends? Okay, may he clarify that? Through 

you, Madam President. 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator McDonald. 

SEN, MCDONALD: 

Through you, Madam President, no. First of all, 

it's not a public hearing. It's a court hearing called 

for that purpose and it must be held prior to the entry 

of such an order. And then after such a court hearing, 

if the court determines that electroshock therapy is the 

least intrusive beneficial treatment based upon all of 

the evidence presented to the court, then the court 

would be allowed to enter an order authorizing the use 

of electroshock therapy but for no longer than 45 days. 

The hearing comes first. 

SEN. FASANO: 

And then through you, Madam President, at the end 

of that 4 5 day period if the probate court felt that 
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more shock therapy was required, would there be another 

public hearing, or, another probate hearing? 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator McDonald. 

SEN. MCDONALD: 

Thank you. Through you, Madam President. There is 

nothing in this statute as it exists now or in this bill 

as it is proposed this evening, which would prevent a 

second hearing being held for consideration of a similar 

application. 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator Fasano. 

SEN. FASANO: 

Thank you, Madam President. Through you, again, 

Madam President, and I have no bones to pick with this. 

I'm just very curious about it, which is, is the person 

who's having these involuntary shock therapy, what is 

his advocacy in terms of this procedure? Who is, if you 

know, and I don't mean to put you on the spot, who is 

his advocacy? 

THE CHAIR: 

Senator McDonald. 

SEN. MCDONALD: 

Thank you, Madam President. Through you, Madam 

President, the Connecticut Legal Rights Project is 
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generally in attendance at those hearings and again, it 

bears repeating that right now, under existing law, the 

probate court could require someone to be submitted to 

180 days of electroshock therapy. This is supposed to 

break it down into incremental parts so that the least 

intrusive method is utilized first. 

SEN. FASANO: 

Thank you, Senator McDonald. Thank you, Madam 

President. 

THE CHAIR: 

Will you remark further? If not, would the Clerk 

please announce a roll call vote. The machine will be 

opened. 

THE CLERK: 

An immediate roll call has been ordered in the 

Senate. Will all Senators please return to the Chamber 

An immediate roll call has been ordered in the 

Senate. Will all Senators please return to the Chamber 

THE CHAIR: 

Have all members voted? If all members have voted 

the machine will be locked. The Clerk please announce 

the tally. 

THE CLERK: 

Motion is on passage of H.B. 6392. 

Total number voting, 32; necessary for passage, 



pat 208 

Senate Wednesday, April 30, 2003 

00/572 

17. Those voting "yea", 32; those voting "nay", 0. 

Those absent and not voting, 4. 

THE CHAIR: 

, ^The bill is passed. 

Senator Looney. 

SEN. LOONEY: 

Thank you, Madam President. Madam President, a 

bill that we had passed temporarily earlier in the 

evening, Page 11, Calendar 328, S.B. 944. If we might-

mark that PR. 

[ And also, Madam President, if we could proceed to a 

vote on the Second Consent. Calendar. 

THE CHAIR: 

Thank you, Sir, Would the Clerk: please announce a 

roll call vote on the Consent Calendar and then call 

those items. 

THE CLERK: 

An immediate roll call has been ordered in the 

Senate on the Second Consent Calendar. Will all 

Senators please return to the Chamber. 

An immediate roll call has been ordered in the 

Senate on the Consent Calendar. Will all Senators 

please return to the Chamber. 

Madam President, the Second Consent Calendar begins 

on Calendar Page 18, Calendar 130, S.B. 343 and Calendar 
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REPORTS. Favorable report of the Committee on Commerce. 

SPEAKER LYONS: 

Representative Bob Godfrey. 

REP. GODFREY: (110™) 

Thank you, Madam Speaker. Madam Speaker, ladies 

and gentlemen, I'm about to move about 11 bills that are 

marked on your Go list to the consent calendar. As you 

may recall, on opening day we made a slight change to 

the House Rules that allows us to move items onto the 

consent calendar and then vote on them on the same day. 

We said at that time that the practice would be, so 

that everybody has an opportunity of notice and 

decision-making, that relatively early on a session day 

we would move the items to the consent calendar but not 

vote on the consent calendar until the very end of the 

session day. 

So what I would like to do now, Madam Speaker, is 

move the following items from the regular calendar onto 

the consent calendar for a vote later today. They would 

be Calendar 51, Substitute for HB No. 6396; Calendar 65, 

HB_N£*_64l£i Calendar 66, HB No. 6435; Calendar 72, 

Substitute for HB No. 528 9; Calendar 73, HB No. 5837; 

Calendar 80, JB_No. 63jS4£ Calendar 82, HB No. 6392; 

Calendar 92, Substitute forSB No.378; Calendar 103, HB 

No. 6373; Calendar 104, Substitute for HB No. 6399; and 

36 
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AN" ACT CONCERNING OBSOLETE DEFENSE DIVERSIFICATION 

REPORTS. Favorable report of the Committee on Commerce. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER NEWTON: 

Representative Godfrey. 

REP. GODFREY: (110th) 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker, ladies and 

gentlemen, this is today's consent calendar. We're 

about to have a vote on it. As you will recall, earlier 

in the day we moved on to the consent, calendar Calendar 

Numbers 51. 65. 66r 72, 13. 80.. 82. 92. 103. 104 and 

132. 

Mr. Speaker, I move the passage of the bills on 

today's consent calendar. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER NEWTON: 

(Microphone not on - inaudible). If not, staff and 

guests to the well of the' House, the machine will be 

opened. 

THE CLERK: 

The House of Representatives is voting by Roll 

Ufi c m l 
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Call. Members to the Chamber. The House is voting the 

consent calendar by Roll Call. Members to the Chamber. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER NEWTON: 

Have all members voted? Have all members voted? 

Have all the members voted? Please check the board 

to make sure your vote is properly cast. If your vote 



prh 
House of Representatives 

147 001701} 
April 9, 2003 

has been properly cast, the machine will be locked and 
the Clerk will take a tally. 

Clerk, please call the tally. 
THE CLERK: 

On the consent calendar: 
Total number voting, 139; 
Necessary for passage, 70; 
Those voting Yea, 138; 
Those voting Nay, 1; 
Absent, not voting, 12 

DEPUTY SPEAKER NEWTON: 

The consent calendar is adopted. 
Are there any announcements, points of privilege? 

Are there any announcements, points of privilege? 
Representative Christ. 

REP. CHRIST: (11™) 
Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker, I just want 

to remind the Chamber that legislators and staff are 
invited up to the fifth floor of the Legislative Office 
Building immediately after session for just some social 
time and some light refreshments. I hope everyone can 
attend. 

Thank you. 
DEPUTY SPEAKER NEWTON: 

Representative D'Amelio. 
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SEN. MEYER: Yes, indeed, Mr. Chairman, I d o — 

SEN. MCDONALD: Your microphone, please. 

SEN. MEYER: --interruption. 

SEN. MCDONALD: Microphone, please. 

SEN. MEYER: I want to thank you for the 
interruption and for the sustenance you 
provided. 

Judge, I want to stay for a moment, and then 
I'll end my questions with the concept again 
and the question of judicial philosophy. I 
noticed that your relationship with your 
Presiding Judge, Judge Carl Taylor appeared 
to break up last fall when you wrote him in 
September. And he had asked for a meeting 
with you to discuss your cases, and you 
said, you wrote him back and said, there's 
nothing to discuss, and also any further 
communications have to be in writing, which 
others have mentioned in this hearing here. 

And then, and then you took, you then 
started to interact with the Chief 
Administrative Judge, Judge Mack, and I want 
to get your reaction about what he said to 
you in his letter to you of last October 1. 

He said, I'm quoting, on page two, "clearly, 
the Presiding Judge of the court," that's 
referring to Judge Taylor, "has the right to 
discuss the status of any file within the 
court he is charged to manage, whether it is 
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and said you would not meet with him to 
discuss the file? 

JUDGE CARMEN LOPEZ: Well, I asked him to meet 
right at that moment that we were talking. 
I asked, let's talk about it now, and he 
said he wanted to talk at another time. And 
I think I've already stated that I said that 
the exchange between us appeared to me to be 
intimidating. And I've already explained to 
the other, State Representative Cafero, that 
what was a, that the way that it was 
conveyed to me and when he, when that 
language that you're referring to in the 
memo, that I construed that as, as just 
inappropriate. 

I thought that he put your glasses at the 
tip of your nose and to suggest that it 
would be in my best interests to work with 
him was something that was just seemed 
inappropriate to me. 

SEN. MEYER: Okay. The information that we 
Legislators have been given is that what 
Judge Taylor was trying to do was separate 
the new cases, which had just come in, that 
would come in and go on your docket, which 
the court would not take, from those cases 
which were, which had already started and 
which would be finished. And that appears, 
from what we know, to be the basis for the 
judge asking for a conference with you to 
discuss which cases were new and had not 
been moved yet and which cases were old and 
had to be finished. 
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JUDGE CARMEN LOPEZ: Well, I don't know about 
that, Sir. I don't know about the 
information that you got. I know that I was 
asked for a list of the cases that I had, 
and I complied with that. I asked for, I 
asked the clerk--

SEN. MEYER: You complied with that. 

JUDGE CARMEN LOPEZ: --I asked the clerk, I asked 
the clerk to look to see which files do I 
have, and can you please give me, you know, 
prepare a list for me so that I'd make sure 
I wouldn't miss any. And the clerk emailed 
me the list. 

SEN. MEYER: Okay. So you complied with his 
request for the list, but when your 
Presiding Judge asked for a conference to 
discuss the cases, you felt he did it in an 
intimidating way. Is that, and that's the 
reason you didn't meet with him? 

JUDGE CARMEN LOPEZ: No. No. We were having a 
discussion, and during the discussion I 
wanted to know what was going to happen. I 
don't remember all the details now, but I 
know it was about the cases and what was 
going to happen to these cases. And I know 
that, at that point, that I was told that it 
would be in my best interest to work with 
him, and I was not comfortable with that 
statement. 

I am now in New Haven with Judge Robaina. 
I've never been addressed in that fashion. 
I was with Judge Quinn that I mentioned to 
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to work within the adversarial system and 
your ability to work within the system of 
Presiding Judges and Chief Judges and all 
that. 

We don't find a lot of judges that get moved 
as quickly around the system because they 
can't get along with, as is the case in your 
case, so. 

JUDGE CARMEN LOPEZ: It's so interesting, 
Senator, that you would say that. My 
strength has been working with people and 
getting along with people. That has been my 
strength. And the testimony is the people 
who have come here today, who have been here 
all day long. And I had a practice for 2 0 
years, Senator, on my own, and it was a 
successful practice. 

SEN. MEYER: I bet it was. 

JUDGE CARMEN LOPEZ: Okay, Sir. And I have 
worked, look, I have here a judicial 
performance evaluation, and you know what it 
says, Sir? It says that as far as 
comportment, all judges combined were 88.1%. 
And do you know what I was? 89.6. Do you, 
that's under excellent. 

Then there is this evaluation, and it says, 
legal ability, all judges combined, 88.7. 
Carmen Lopez, 90.7%, 90. Then on management 
skills, all judges combined, 89.6%. Carmen 
Lopez, 93.1%. This is the only empirical 
evidence that I have to go with all of these 
anecdotes and all of the incidences that 
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have been recorded, Sir. So I truly am 
sorry that, that it has, you know, been like 
this, that you don't believe that I could be 
a j udge. 

SEN. MEYER: I have no further questions. 

SEN. MCDONALD: Thank you. And Representative 
Gonzalez, who has been quite patient. 

REP. GONZALEZ: Hello, Carmen. I'm sorry, 
Honorable Lopez. I know that you have, I 
know that you have not seen it, but I know 
that first you're comfortable here, in the 
name of the Latino/Puerto Rican community, I 
can tell you that I'm proud of you. 

JUDGE CARMEN LOPEZ: Thank you. 

REP. GONZALEZ: And I'm very proud of your work. 
I know that you've been out there working, 
working very hard, and I know that you care. 

I think that, I believe that your problem, 
kind of my problem, that we open our big 
mouth, and that happened to me in Hartford. 
And that's a problem that we have, that when 
we believe in something, we really want to 
fight for that. 

I receive a lot of letters from inmates 
complaining about abuse in court and abuse 
in the correction system. And I know that 
it is not only me. It's all Representatives 
and Senators, and judges. I used to work in 
court for nine years, and I remember inmates 
with a black eye, and the judges, when they 
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I have known the Honorable Carmen L. Lopez 
for over 40 years and consider her to be 
like family. Judge Lopez has served the 
citizens of Connecticut since 1996 when she 
received her first judgeship. Today, you 
will hear many, many accolades regarding her 
work, how professional she is, how caring 
she is, and most important, not only the 
children of the State of Connecticut, but 
the nation's children have a special place 
in her heart. 

Today, the Puerto Rican community and the 
Latino community at large of Connecticut can 
be proud to profess the Honorable Carmen L. 
Lopez as their own. However, I sense, as 
well as many other sense, today we must 
defend and stand up for Judge Carmen Lopez. 

Recently, a horrible injustice was committed 
against the children of the State of 
Connecticut. The children who need her the 
most, and have suffered the most, because of 
the state's lack of compassion and 
willingness to accept the status quo, I am 
here to tell you today that the Latino 
community, we will not accept Chief Court 
Administrator Joseph H. Pellegrino's 
reassignment of Judge Carmen Lopez or his 
eagerness to wheel and deal under a veil of 
secrecy, and we will rise to fight for 
justice, not for, for not only the children 
of this state, but for Judge Carmen Lopez as 
well. 
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I can say with certainty that Judge 
Pellegrino has been the Latino community's 
lightning rod to bear down upon those who 
think they can undo all that Judge Carmen 
Lopez has done, particularly for the state's 
Latino and African American families and 
children that appear before her in court. 
Judge Pellegrino, the Latino community and I 
thank you for opening up our eyes. 

SEN. MCDONALD: Are you about, are you almost 
finished? 

RONALD MORALES: I'm just almost done, yeah. 
Chief Court Administrator Pellegrino acted 
as if he had total impunity and perhaps he 
feels he cannot be punished, but not today. 
Today, it is our turn to prove to you, the 
State's Judiciary Committee, that the 
Honorable Carmen L. Lopez is a beacon of 
hope for all of us, and there's never a 
wrong time to fight for what is right. It 
is imperative that this, that the Judiciary 
Committee, the Senate, or the House conduct 
hearings regarding Chief Court Administrator 
Joseph H. Pellegrino's comportment and what 
exactly was the reason he transferred the 
Honorable Carmen L. Lopez. 

Basic questions need to be asked and 
answered. How is Judge Lopez supposed to 
handle the people's business correctly in 
New Haven when she hadn't even been provided 
a courtroom or chambers? Secondly, what 
about her current docket in Middletown Court 
and the smooth transition of Judge Lopez's 
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Again, I'm here representing not only the 
Connecticut Juvenile Justice Alliance, but 
other advocates across the state in full 
support of the reappointment of Judge Lopez, 
and we also would support the consideration 
that, at some point soon, Judicial should 
look at moving her back to the juvenile 
bench considering her national esteem in 
these matters. 

And I would close quickly by saying we fully 
support and understand that Judicial has its 
discretion to move judges to where it needs 
them. I would submit to you that this is a 
case where I think if you really need the 
geometry teacher to teach English for a 
while, you could probably get away with it, 
but you should probably have the geometry 
teacher back teaching geometry. So thank 
you very much for your patience, and good 
evening. I know you have many other matters 
to attend to. If anyone does have any 
questions, I'd be more than happy to. 

SEN. MCDONALD: I appreciate your testimony. 

FERNANDO MUNIZ: Thanks. 

SEN. MCDONALD: Are there any questions for Mr. 
Muniz? Senator Roraback. 

SEN. RORABACK: Just one. Thank you, Mr. 
Chairman. Did the Juvenile Justice Alliance 
hold a special meeting to consider the 
position they would take on this nomination? 
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FERNANDO MUNIZ: Yes, actually we did. We held a 
special meeting over the telephone. Our 
actual board meeting is tomorrow, so we had 
phone conversations to do that. 

SEN. RORABACK: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

SEN. MCDONALD: Thank you. Any other questions? 
Thank you very much. 

FERNANDO MUNIZ: Thank you. 

SEN. MCDONALD: Based on Mr. Muniz's comments, I 
guess Ms. Maya is not here, nor is Julio 
Morales. Correct? 

FERNANDO MUNIZ: That's correct. 

SEN. MCDONALD: Thank you. Next then is Juan 
Figneron. Good evening, Sir. 

JUAN FIGNERON: Good evening. Senator McDonald, 
Representative, Chairman Lawlor, members of 
the committee, since I know all too well 
what it is to be in these marathon sessions, 
I'll be very brief. 

I've known Judge Carmen Lopez for 2 0 years. 
We actually started practicing law around 
the same time, and I met her at a time when 
we were trying to organize a Hispanic Bar 
Association here in Connecticut, at a time 
when, yes, I think we all fit in a telephone 
booth. 

And throughout the years, I've known her to 
be an exceptional individual. I think I 
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speak on behalf of many Latinos and many 
other citizens and residents in the state, 
in Judge Lopez we have somebody whose 
knowledge of the law, whose temperament, 
whose expertise in juvenile matters is 
exceptional, whose character and integrity 
are above reproach and of the highest 
caliber. 

Today, we've heard, ironically, much talk 
about being passionate or not and how does 
that fit into being a good judge. I would 
only state to you some of the finest jurists 
in this country have reached the Supreme 
Court because of the passion that they've 
felt about many issues. It never took away 
from their judicial integrity. 

Justice William 0'Douglass and his passion 
for the 1st Amendment; Justice Anthony Scalia 
and his passion for the State's Rights. In 
Judge Lopez we have a well-qualified and 
exceptional jurist who possess an expertise. 
I think the state is very fortunate to have 
her as a sitting Judge of the Superior 
Court. 

I respectfully urge you to confirm her 
nomination to the Superior Court in the 
State of Connecticut. 

SEN. MCDONALD: Thank you very much. Are there 
any questions for Mr. Figneron? Thank you. 
Next is Jeanette DeJesus. Ms. DeJesus? 
America Santiago. And finally, I believe 
is, it's hard to see the handwriting, 
Eduardo Zumalta. Good evening, Sir. 
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REP. CANDELARIA: Okay. But based on your own 
investigation, how would you consider that? 
Would it be based on, I don't know, that it 
was the interchange that he had with Judge 
Lopez? 

JUDGE HILLARY STACKBEIN: I'm not sure I 
understand your question. 

REP. CANDELARIA: My question is, and I'll repeat 
it again. You made your own investigation. 
And first, in one of your testimony you 
mention that he was calm, walked away, but 
there is a testimony here with someone 
actually saying that he appeared to be upset 
and disrespectful. 

JUDGE HILLARY STACKBEIN: Oh, I don't, first of 
all, I don't know if he was calm at that, at 
the point where Judge Lopez spoke to him and 
humiliated him, and that's the word that he 
used and others, when she, you know, said 
things to him to the effect, you call 
yourself an investigator. 

When he, I believe he was upset, and when 
she was chasing him down the hall, I think 
he was very upset. And when she called for 
police to be called, he was very upset. And 
Attorney Signorelli might be able to answer 
why she said he appeared disrespectful. She 
may have a different reason for that. 

REP. CANDELARIA: Okay. Thank you. 

SEN. MCDONALD: Thank you. Representative Ryan. 
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JUDGE HILLARY STACKBEIN: No. That was in open 
court. And basically, the pre-trials in the 
Juvenile Court were not held with judges, as 
opposed to in the GA where we have judicial 
pre-trial on most, many cases. Pre-trials 
were just the prosecutor, defense lawyer. 
So the judge isn't involved in those. 

So when they were scheduled didn't seem to 
be within her purview. We needed to do them 
all day long. We had a lot of people, and 
we scheduled them on non-court time during 
the whole day. And Judge Lopez decided that 
my office shouldn't hold pre-trials in the 
morning, even though that wasn't part of her 
job. These weren't judicial pre-trials. 

And so I objected to being told I had to do 
all my own pre-trials in the late afternoon, 
and said, we do them in the morning and the 
afternoon. And that was the substance of 
the disagreement I had with her regarding 
that, and based on the fact that she then 
said she was ordering me to only do pre-
trials in the afternoon. And I said I 
didn't think she could order me about when 
to do pre-trials in my own office, and then 
she told me to shut up and took a recess. 
That's the incident that that happened. 

REP. BARRY: Two other questions. In the next 
sentence, you say that she has undermined 
the prosecution. Could you just give me an 
example of what you mean by that? 

JUDGE HILLARY STACKBEIN: I could give, I guess 
one of the examples is when there was a 
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REP. FARR: He would have been an employee of the 
| Judicial Department. 

j JUDGE HILLARY STACKBEIN: Yes. Oh, of the? 
1 
j REP. FARR: Judicial Department. 

J JUDGE HILLARY STACKBEIN: [inaudible] Judicial. I 
i don't know if the detention workers are 
j Judicial. Maybe. But he's an employee of 
' the State. i i 

REP. FARR: And she didn't have a finding that he 
was in contempt? She just ordered him taken 
into custody? 

JUDGE HILLARY STACKBEIN: Yes. 

REP. FARR: And you've never had a transcript of 
f M that, is that correct? 

JUDGE HILLARY STACKBEIN: No, I never had a 
transcript of that. 

REP. FARR: Thank you. 

JUDGE HILLARY STACKBEIN: But there is one, and 
I'm sure the tape is available. I don't 
know if you would hear the sigh, but you'd 
hear the whole rest of it because I'm sure 
that it all happened on the record. 

SEN. MCDONALD: Are there other questions from 
members of the committee? If not, I just 
have a couple of quick ones. 
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Your letter was addressed to Chief State's 
Attorney Bailey. Did Mr. Bailey ever 
contact you after you wrote the letter to 
him? 

JUDGE HILLARY STACKBEIN: You know, I don't 
recall hearing from him regarding the 
letter. But very shortly thereafter, Judge 
Lopez was transferred, so maybe he felt that 
was the solution. I don't know. He didn't 
call me, that I recall. He may have. I 
just don't recall that. 

SEN. MCDONALD: I'm not second-guessing the 
action, but in looking at the letter, you 
brought this to the attention of the Chief 
State's Attorney. You didn't bring it to 
the attention of Jonathan Benedict, the 
State's Attorney for the District. Why was 
that? 

JUDGE HILLARY STACKBEIN: In this case, I had 
contacted Mr. Benedict regarding other 
earlier incidents, and he had given me some 
advice. He had given me some advice about 
what to do, and he advised me to have all 
conversations on the record with Judge 
Lopez. 

But at this point, after the incident with 
Pete and the State Police investigation had 
happened, and Pete was exonerated, I felt 
this had to go, I felt this needed to go, I 
felt that Mr. Bailey's office should be 
aware of what had been going on there, even 
though I tried to shield them from 
everything up until that point. 
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J STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY CONTINUATION OF INVESTIGATION REPORT 
DIVISION OF STATE POLICE 

V3Q2-C REV. 7/95 

pCASE NUMBER INCIDENT TYPE PROSECUTOR'S 

Breach | REPORT SENT |~x| SUPPLEMENTARY | | RE-OPEN | j ASSIST | | CLOSING 

ACTION TAKEN: 
On 01-12-01 at approximately 1300 hours, this Trooper along with Tpr. Huntsman were assigned by 
Supervisor Sgt. Semosky to assist in the investigation of an alleged disturbance that took place at the 
Bridgeport Court House G.A. #2. The alleged incident took place on 01-11-01 at approximately-1630 
Hours. 

At approximately 1300 hours Tpr. Huntsman took a written statement from witness Marion Cochran at the 
Bridgeport Court House. At approximately 1343 hours this Trooper took a written statement from witness 
Deborah Mack at the above location. (See attached statements) 

This Case Remains Open For Investigation and is Currently Assigned to Trooper Lloyd. 

# 

STATUS 
.OF 1. ACTIVE 3. SUSPENDED F. FUGITIVE 
VSE Z CLEARED ARRESTA. X-CLEARED 6. NO CRIMINAL ASPECT 

CODE 

1 

AGE OF OLDEST ACCUSED(MUST BE 
USED WHEN CODE 10R A IS USED). 

PAGE NUMBER 

INVESTIGATOR'S SIGNATURE 

t^c (jAj&A*-* 
ID NO. 
1406 

DATE OF REPORT 
oi/i#oi ffl 

Trooi m 1 6 P.M. 
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J-633-C Rev. 7/94 STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY 

DIVISION OF STATE POLICE 

Case Number (nh/- 0/ 9 OS^'S 
Data /—/X -O/ 
Time Started /^QO f-̂ iZS 

- Time Ended / S3 Q A^fcS 
WITNESS STATEMENT OF / % / t / O / J C / / / C 4 A 7 

nz-ticiDenJ s-r 
, date of birth 

, town /city of 

ike the following statement, without fear, threat, or promise. I have been advised that any statement(s) made herein which I do not believe to 
true, and which statement is intended to mislead a public servant in the performance of his/her official function, is a crime under C.G.S. 

stion 53a 107. ^ ^ ^ Ijviafe^ ^'^l.fLM .. /H.£y/<3v> (3o~cJ\ <ntiMy CL*A 

trL. 1S7 tf4S //I 

in a chf(Utctfr6yl iaT^U? </ * 

)4>Jbr<^ MgtLoL* Ulan- djxcttfPtftfi* C^y^ frOcedu 

LhJ ^HJP Cbrjr4 7 o b d - e J y&tfr 
flu 

!«£ l&oU^A -/-if 

rtsfdztf. , 1 v j . vj-nct^r- ^ ^ t+rfLS? ' 

fpJtA> Ac uraJ .f^Cc^cL^. fi V ^ g 
6-Ptf/ce. neJaj prdceetkcL % a M * ^ 

Lcfr L, Juid t irCfJUrld CL.i^AiL^ 

> { t L r Y & 

W m t JS Iftwr >3li 

S U u J 

JS Iffiu/r J « X 

kejre. /s rus- d -P^r.e.? -^UJjfo L J » a 

<^A\ik}4icj/ltZr ? 4 fefe* frccetJed 7 b 

Leffpz. Kphe/ 

•p 6L#dl fj'#u <Z*<-
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1 affixing my signature to this statement, I acknowledge that I have read it and/or h^e had it read to me and it is true to the best of my 
lowtedge and belief. / -

_Slgnature:_ 
ersonally appeared the signerpMhe fgjbgoii 

notarized, endorse here: / 

oath before me to the truth of the matters contained therein. 

Pages. 



MR. WHITE: At 10:00 a.m. 0 0 0 6 9 ^ 

ATTORNEY GLEASON: Our offica never received a 

notice. 

{whereupon the Judge instructed that any audible 

remarks be transcribed as follows) 

{aside between Ms. Bargar, Ms, Gleason, and Mr. > 

White) 

MS. BARGAR: Well, don't say that. Don't just 

say stuff like that. 

MS. GLEASON: Oh, I'm sorry. 

MS. BARGAR: 'Cause stuff goes to Marion. You 

got the same pile of changes that we did. Don't 

say you don't get notices. 

MS. GLEASON: I'm sorry. 

MS. BARGAR: It's all right. 

MS. GLEASON: Jesus Christ. Just say it came 

from the clerk's office. 

MS. BARGAR: What? Yea, he's in DEAP {sic), 

right? He's in DEAP. 

MR. WHITE: Yes. 
MS. GLEASON: Yes, he's been in there since he 

left-

US. GLEASON: Yes, he's been in there since he 

left-

MS. BARGAR: That's not so long. 

MS, GLEASON: No, he's fine. 

MS. BARGAR: No, that's fine. I didn't-It . 

didn't matter to me what day we did this case. 

Remember? We didn't care, we just-
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MS. BARGAR: Mr. Pacini's going to do thi3 

detention review on Herman E< Excuse me, 

I'll be-

(whereupon the matter of Herman Bi . . was" heard) 

THE COURT: It says that all afternoon cases 

from Thursdays and Fridays will be heard in the 

morning, 

MS. BARGAR: Right. 

THE COURT: This case, Mark Wingster, was 

never on. 

/ MS. BARGAR: I think you're going to have to 

ask Marion if that was just a simple mistake that 

she made, because nobody-nobody requested that. 

Tha probation didn't request it, the defense didn't 

request it, and tha State didn't request it. So, 

I'm just guessing it was a mistake when they moved 

cases. And you can ask Marion now that—if you 

refresh her recollection-she said she didn't 

generate that list. 

THE COURT: She didn't-about anything for 

today. But you may be right. This may be an 

error. I don't know when all these other cases 

were on. I can only assume that per your 

instructions to tha clerk's office, these were all 

matters that were originally for the afternoon on a 

Thursday— 

MS. BARGAR: That's right. 
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THE COURT:' — o r a Friday and that they were 

all movad. Okay? 

MS. BARGAR: But nothing for Monday has ever 

been moved. 

(aside between Ms. Bar gar, Mr. White, and Ms, 

Gleason) 

MS. BARGAR: What's this, £X,,,„.. „? 

MR. WHITE: W; -i'. . i s also down on Che 

docket for Friday. 

MS. BARGAR: Right. Well, that's from this, 

though. What's this Devarius C ? Is it? 

MS. GLEASON: Yes. 

(end of aside) 

(whereupon this matter was concluded) 

(whoraupon the matter of Devarisu C • i was 

heard) 


